BOMBAY SAPPERS ASSOCIATION

NEWS LETTER 2009/2

1. This News Letter is issued on 20 May 09 to cover the events and progress of activities of the BSA.

2.
Regional HQ has been established at Chandimandir. Brig BK Kohli (Retd) has been appointed as the Regional Director. It has been functioning since 16 Mar 09.

3.
The present strength of BSA is Officer 1102 , JCO 2114 and OR 31685  (Total – 34901).

4.
Edn Scholarship.      Addl amount of Rs 99,400/- has been disbursed as educational scholarships to 141  students.

5.
Edn Loan.       A SOP is under finalization to grant edn loan to children of Bombay Sappers for persuing studies of engineering and medicine.

6.
Sports Scholarship.     SOP for grant of sports scholarship has been revised to lend clarity. This year no one qualified for the grant.

7.
Distress grant.      The grant was provided to 14 persons.

8.
Grant for Widows/NOK.     SOP of the Distress Grant does not cater for financial requirement of widows/NOK. It only caters for loss due to natural or man made calamities. Therefore, another SOP has been made to give relief to widows/NOK. However, it has been pointed out to all concerned through letters and also through BSA web site that a widow/NOK gets considerable amount in two months time, if  the documents are made accurately and progressed speedily.  This grant by BSA caters for those NOKs whose documents, for some unavoidable reasons, can not be progressed quickly and NOK is not likely to get any monitory assistance in two to three months time.

9.
Sapper Sarai.      The Sapper Sarai at BEG & Centre required some repairs and maintenance. The same is being carried out now including construction of new toilets. Sapper Sarai at Chandimandir is under planning.

10.
Assistance to Patients.      Our Asst Dir visits patients admitted in Comd Hosp Pune and MH Kirkree once in 15 days to find out if they need any help.  A small present (fruits) is also given as a goodwill gesture from the BSA.

11.
Assistance in Resettlement.     BSA gets vacancies from industries for employment. BSA also keeps a list of all retired PBOR who are keen to take up a second career.  Such persons are informed about vacancies and are motivated to take up a job.  Since Dec 08, 44  PBORs have found jobs.  Two officers and one wife of an Offr have also been benefited in securing jobs because of efforts of the BSA. It is planned to increase such activities.  Regional Headquarters at Chandimandir will also work in this direction.

12.
Progress on collection of contribution and addl Subscription      All Regts except few have sent their donations.  Efforts are on to get more contribution and subscription from remaining units/persons.

